# Grace Notes

Phone - 814-723-9440

GRACE UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

FAX - 814-723-6137

501 Pennsylvania Avenue East

Warren, PA 16365

Email – office2@graceumcwarren.com

Visit Our Website - www.graceumcwarrenpa.com

#### To know Christ and to make Him known!

Senior Pastor: Rev. William Beatty

Director of

Congregational Care: Cindy Price
Choir Director: Floyd Moore
Office Administrator: Meghan Brooker
Office Manager: Mary Quiggle-Pickering

Director of

Children's Ministries: Libby Yaegle

Director of Youth &

Family Ministries: Nicki Egger

October

*2020* 

"God is able to make all grace abound to you, so that in all things at all times, having all that you need, you will abound in every good work."

II Corinthians 9:8



#### October Meetings

October 6 - 6:00 p - Childcare

**October 7 – 6:00 p –** *SPRC* 

**October 12 – 6:00 p –** *Finance* 

October 13 – 7:00 p – Property Trustees October 27 – 7:00 p – Church Council



October Greeters

Will resume soon.

October Ushers

Will resume soon.



This month's Communion offering is **World Communion Sunday**.
This provides scholarships to U.S. racial- and ethnic-minority students and international students, on both undergraduate and graduate levels. Please use the special Communion envelope in your monthly packet for your contribution.

### From the Pastor

#### The Way (Which Way?)

ears ago, when Eliana was still in a carseat, I was driving with her to Walmart. She was in the back seat looking out the window. "Why do we have to go this way? We've never gone this way before."

"Elie, this is the way we go every time."

"No. I've never seen this before."

We drove for a minute or two in silence. Then her voice piped up from the back seat, "Oh! I know where we are now! We never go this way..."

Even today, years later, sometimes it's easier not to argue.

I thought of that this morning because I was reading the Gospel of Luke a little while ago and I came across this:

No one tears a piece from a new garment and sews it on an old garment; otherwise the new will be torn, and the piece from the new will not match the old. And no one puts new wine into old wineskins; otherwise the new wine will burst the skins and will be spilled, and the skins will be destroyed. But new wine must be put into fresh wineskins. And no one after drinking old wine desires new wine, but says, "The old is good." (Luke 5:36-39)

You know, I don't know how many times I've read the Gospel of Luke, but I I always forget about that last verse (...no one after drinking old wine desires new wine...). Just like Elie on our drive to Walmart, I hit that verse and said to myself, "I've never gone this way before."

I love it when that happens when I'm reading the Bible. I can get to a place where I feel like I know every verse, every word backwards and forward (heh, I don't know it all – and I know I don't know it all – but sometimes I think I know it all... I think). And then I hit

something I'd missed before and I have to stop and really pay attention.

New wine in new wineskins. Jesus is talking about this Way of Kingdom of God living that he has been teaching. This passage comes right after some people criticize Jesus because his disciples don't fast like the disciples of the Pharisees and of John do. And Jesus makes this statement to point out that he is bringing a new understanding of living a life that pleased God. It's not about blind obedience to the "rules" anymore. Fasting is not a bad thing, but when Jesus is with the disciples it simply isn't appropriate for the disciples to fast.

So, this new wine changes the old rules. I think we might need a little of that new wine in the Church. A little less rigidity in the "old ways" and a little more flexibility.

Did you know that more than half the people in any radius circle you want to draw around our church (1 mile, 5 miles, 20 miles) have no church affiliation? Can we find new ways of reaching them for Jesus? Can we find new ways, new wine if you will, to touch lives for the Kingdom of God?

Sure, we might come to a place where we look around and say, "We've never gone this way before." But, really, the destination is the same, isn't it? No, not Walmart. Jesus. The Way. The Truth. The Life.

In Christ's Love, Pastor Bill

aybe it was the jackhammer that tried to wake me at 7 this morning. Maybe because



I'm getting rid of my old driveway and retaining wall. Maybe it's because our current social system is crumbling, but for some reason I'm checking out my foundation. I want to know where I stand, and I want to stand securely. So, I grabbed my hymnal and compiled a medley. Sing along:

My hope is built on nothing less than Jesus' blood and righteousness.

I dare not trust the sweetest frame, but wholly lean

on Jesus' name.
On Christ the solid rock I stand, all other ground is sinking sand;
all other ground is sinking sand.

Hymn # 368

How firm a foundation, ye saints of the Lord, Is laid for your faith in his excellent word! What more can he say than to you he hath said; To you who for refuge to Jesus have fled?

Hymn # 529

The church's one foundation is Jesus Christ her Lord; She is his new creation by water and the Word. From heaven he came and sought her to be his holy bride;

With his own blood he bought hear, and for her life he died.

Hymn # 545

Standing on the promises of Christ my King, Through eternal ages let his praises ring; Glory I the highest, I will shout and sing, Standing on the promises of God. Standing, standing, standing on the promises of God my Savior; Standing, standing, I'm standing on the promises of God.

Hymn # 374

Now I know where I stand. I hope you do, too.

#### **Choir Notes**

We're continually trying to make the "old normal" better, building on our current ministries. We were blessed to worship with the Madrigals on September 6. It's wonderful to "fill the choir loft" with 12 singers! On September 13 we enjoyed the music from some of the talented women of our church, followed by some of the talented men on September 20th. With only one other Sunday in September, we were ministered to by Trish Gentilman and Vickie Morrison. If my math is correct, God used 18 different musicians for His worship this month, with many overlapping, in the Eleven O'clock services.

If you've missed any of our services "live and in person", you can catch them again (with the power to rewind, *Don't* fast-forward!) on YouTube or Facebook. DVD's are still available upon request.

We have a lot safely planned for October! I

won't spoil the surprises – you're invited to worship with us.

See you in church!

Floyd Moore

## From the Director of Congregational Care

DISCRIMINATION Part II

ur country, and my heart, is still in turmoil over racial and social injustice. But, I don't know what it is like to be anxious daily because of who I am. I would like to share with you a Blog that my son-in-law, Andrew, posted in June.

My wife and I lived in Ghana for two years. Our experience was wonderful and also hard, full of adventure and fun memories and new foods and new people. We have many lasting memories of the Ghanaian people, nearly all of them lovely, but for the sake of this particular story, I'm going to focus on the only people who seemed less than lovely: the police.

I felt like the police were everywhere, particularly on the roads, where there were frequent police checkpoints staffed by stern looking men and women armed with assault rifles. And they seemed to be attracted to me like a magnet. As soon as I started driving, I felt like I was getting pulled over constantly. I was terrified. Don't get the wrong idea - nothing ever happened, not really. The police never touched me or threatened me with any harm. But they would stop me, talk to me, and throw around scary phrases like *you are under arrest*. The way I saw it, it didn't matter what I had or had not done. I felt like they were targeting me because I was white.

After many months and dozens of encounters with the police, I asked our Ghanaian friends about it. They confirmed. It's because I was white. The gist was: the police think that because you're white, maybe you'll be scared of them (correct) and you'll have money (also correct).

This infuriated me. I'm getting pulled over because I'm different! Not because of anything I did! The injustice of it all!

On top of the police issue, there was the everyday stress of living in a culture that was not our own. Anyone that's lived abroad has experienced this. Despite the overwhelming kindness from virtually

every single person we interacted with - the market ladies, the seamstress, the plumber, the waiter, the taxi driver - despite their kindness, we knew this place wasn't ours. We didn't belong, not entirely. Every time we stepped out of the house, we knew we stood out. We looked different, we sounded different, we ate different, we were just different.

In a second, I'm going to compare my experience to a black person's in America (spoiler: it's an absurd comparison), but here's one key difference: though I was different, I was never marginalized. I never suffered for my differences. In Ghana as in the US, our skin color was a marker of status and wealth. Though the police may have occasionally singled me out because of my skin color, I was also protected. The police couldn't hurt me because they didn't know who we might know, what connections we might have. So there was never any real danger.

Despite the fact that I faced no real danger and despite all the privilege I had in Ghana, I couldn't handle my fear of the police. For months, I was consumed with anxiety. Any time I faced a long drive, I was nauseous for hours beforehand. I drove with my stomach in knots, and as we approached a police checkpoint, my heart would beat out of my chest. For weeks at a time, this dynamic dominated my life. I was on edge, fragile, with no resilience. I always felt sick, and lost 30 pounds. In a dark moment that makes me uncomfortable to relive, I went to turn the living room light off after a long day. A big spider, which I hate, darted across the light switch, and I crumpled to the floor shaking. I lay on the tile floor crying while Laura held me

In the wake of events like George Floyd's murder by police, we hear black people share how they feel: scared, exhausted, overwhelmed. Like it's a crime just to be black in this country. Women share how they fear for the lives of their husbands, sons, brothers, and fathers each time they leave the house.

And sometimes, white people respond with a variety of "yeah, but's." Yeah, but hardly any black people are killed by the police. Yeah, but if only he complied, it would have been fine. Yeah, but most police officers are good. Yeah, but this was one bad apple in the force, not some big problem we need to riot over. Yeah, but America is still a great country.

In the past, I've thought some of these things myself. "Of course that was terrible, but black people shouldn't feel scared on the streets."

But now, I write to my white friends skeptical of what black people share, and I write to remind myself: I

enjoyed every privilege in the world, and yet when I faced a tiny shred of injustice with virtually no risk of harm, it turned my life upside down.

I was consumed with all-encompassing anxiety as I faced the threat of...getting stuck at a police checkpoint for 15 minutes? A cop making a mean face at me?

What if I watched on TV as the police murdered a man who stuck out just like me?

What if injustice in law enforcement was just the start? What if the society was biased against me in other big ways, like the criminal justice, education, and healthcare systems? What if I faced discrimination, or worse, every time I walked outside, like when I went birdwatching or running?

Let's listen to black people when they share how they feel. Let's hear their story. Because we don't know what it's like. We don't get it.

My hope is that his insight will give all of us a more compassionate understanding of how discrimination can affect an individual. Please pray for the safety of the marginalized in the world and for wisdom to "...act justly, love mercy and walk humbly with our God."

Please look into the NOW-ACT Anti-Racism pledge at: <a href="wpaumc.org/now-action-pledge">wpaumc.org/now-action-pledge</a>.

**Cindy Price** 

ello Grace Church! I'd like to share an article from ParentCue.org and Holly Crawshaw. It helped me, as a parent and a Christian gain perspective. Holly writes:



"If you're anything like me, the words 'parenting' and 'worrying' are pretty much synonymous. Why doesn't my 7-year-old sleep through the night? Why can't I get my kids to eat anything besides cereal? Am I destroying their futures with my OCD-level of rearranging the pillows on the sofa when they move them? I worry that I worry too much."

Welcome to the circus that is a parent's anxious brain! And right now, we're all pretty much doing the best we can. I'd like to share a scientific finding that

may help us. In 2012, Harvard did a study that proved that if you stand in a superhero pose for five minutes before a difficult task or a hard conversation, you'll be more confident, calm and perform better. Interesting! Take a minute and try it...go ahead, I'll wait! How do you feel?

Now, I know that we all can't stand in a superhero pose for five minutes before every parenting decision. The bigger picture is that our minds are way more powerful than we could ever understand. The direction we point our thoughts directly determines the direction of our lives.

And when we choose to worry (and it is a choice), we choose to live lives that are half-lived.

So, what options do we have as parents to combat the worry? Outside of a superhero pose, Holly Crawshaw came up with ten parenting affirmations.

- I am the best parent for my children.
- I will not compare myself to other parents, or compare my kids to other kids.
- I will do what I can do. I can't do it all, and that's okay.
- My kids know they are loved, safe, and accepted.
- I will fully embrace today, knowing that not everything will go exactly as planned.
- It's okay—in fact, it's necessary—to take care of me sometimes.
- I might not see it now, but the time I invest in my kids does matter.
- My children don't want perfect, they just want me.
- We are a family, no matter what. We will cheer for and defend each other, no matter what.
- It's okay to ask for help.

Write these down and pull them out several times a day if you need to. Say them out loud even! Stand in a superhero pose, control your thoughts—don't let them control you and trust that in God's eyes as well as your family's eyes, you are fantastic!

Nicki Egger

fter an excellent time at Werner Park with other families and kids painting



families and kids painting rocks, reading a Bible

story, playing on the playground, and hiking the trail, I'm writing this article and ending this day with so much gratitude in my heart. Today's Children's Ministry event was a major success, even though it didn't seem to start out that way.

When I first began planning an outdoor event, I knew right away I wanted to have it at the Hatch Run Conservation District. Keith and I have been hiking there for quite a while. It's a beautiful area in all the seasons and we love taking the boys there to hike with our dog, who quite possibly loves it there more than we do. Shortly after I sent out the information about the Children's Ministry event, I was in disbelief to learn that the trails were closed. A phone call confirmed that yes, in fact, the trails were not open as the dead ash trees were being logged out during the month of September. At this point, I was feeling discouraged. I was confused why God wouldn't just pave the way for me. I was, afterall, trying to be His hands and work to glorify Him through this ministry, so why was it so hard? I told myself to stop being so silly and to just find a new location, but I still felt disappointed.

Trying to move forward, I got some recommendations and Werner Park stood out. We had just been there for a family reunion and it's a lovely area. Feeling a little better, Keith and I took the boys to check out the trail ahead of time to make sure it would work for small strides. We had nearly finished our reconnaissance when I twisted my ankle on a blade of grass and fell, hitting my knee. I was feeling even more disappointed and frustrated. On top of that, the date I initially picked wasn't available to use the pavilions and so I would have to send out completely new information and hope that everyone would be able to make the new date. Again, I was kind of annoyed with God, wondering why this was a struggle. Negative thoughts crept into my mind. Why wasn't God behind me on this? Doesn't He support me? I'm trying to get children and families together to hear a Bible story and be in His creation, doesn't He want that to happen?

Well, after I got done whining to a friend and asking her these same questions, she said to me with all the kindness and patience that I needed, "of course God wants you to do those things. That's not who's trying to stop you." That hit me very hard. This wasn't the first time I have heard something like this, I know who my enemy is, but I desperately needed reminded of it. The minute I stepped out of my selfpity and focused on the fact that the God of all the universe is on my side, I was able to see my situation in a completely different way. I was able to see that needing to change the location or the date of the event, or literally falling down in the dirt was not going to stop me and that these were feeble attempts by the enemy to hold me back. Once I stopped focusing on the tiny negatives, I was able to see all the big positives that God did in fact lay before me. I was able to see God's blessings because I looked for them. We were blessed with not only gorgeous sunny weather, but also a feeling of fellowship and an amazing day. God had it figured out all along and He worked all things for good. My heart is full of gratitude. God is good and God is for me. And He is for you, too.

Libby Yaegle



nother preschool year is well underway. Our revised orientation days went smoothly and we are all adjusting to wearing face coverings and distancing during school. The children are quickly getting to know their new friends and routine. You should see their smiling faces as they hang up their backpacks and find their nametags. The three-year old class is settling in by learning our class rules and the names of all their classmates. The afternoon class brought in several small items from home to help their friends learn more about them and the things they like.

We are preparing for the fall season by learning about apples, Johnny Appleseed, and fire safety. We will plant crocus bulbs, make applesauce and apple tarts, plus enjoy a visit from the Warren Fire Department. We love to see that big shiny fire truck and learn how to keep ourselves safe. Fun fall decorations will begin to fill our room as we prepare for Halloween, and October will conclude with a class Halloween party and <a href="https://doi.org/10.1001/john-10.1001/

Promise Preschool wishes everyone a fun and festive fall season!

Trish Gentilman

he school year is underway. The children seem to be doing well. We are getting things down to a routine.

Care with Grace is going to be doing Truck or Treat with Jefferson DeFrees and the YMCA. We wanted to have a way for the children to trick or treat. I will be handing out candy in both places along with some of my staff.

Would you please help us by donating an individual wrapped candy or toys and place in a box in Wesley Hall? Thank you in advance.

Irene Garris



During Worship
9:30 a.m. (0-2 yrs.)

11:00 a.m. (0-5 yrs.)

Will resume soon.

#### October Worship Assistants



#### Advisors:

Linda Knapp 726-1199 Sheryl Richards 726-3876

Will resume soon.

#### Our budget the month of August 2020:



Other income consists of funds from Sunday School, Room Rental, Bible Studies, Literature Tables, Fitness Ministry,

Easter, Christmas, and Misc. Income.

BUDGET	2020	2019
Other Income:	39.95	204.35
Offerings &		
Tithes	<u>34,148.35</u>	<u>26,425.00</u>
<b>Total Income</b>	34,188.30	26,629.35
Number of Sund	4	
Borrowed	0	0
Expense:	35,257.75	32,736.56
Attendance:	763*	810

#### **Connectional Apportionments**

Obligation-3,252.42Paid to date26,019.94Ahead (Behind)0

Percent of year to date paid 66%

**His income:** Was \$7,558.95 higher in August

2020 compared to August 2019

**Our expenses:** Were \$2,521.19 higher in August

2020 compared to August 2019

We praise God for the generous gifts and offerings given.

\*August 2020 attendance is estimated due to online worship services.

Submitted by:

Alice Bonnell, Finance Chair

To the Congregation, Thank you for the generosity to our food pantry. Because of you we have full cupboards.



Looking for something new to read?
Check out the church library, located on the second floor, above Wesley Parlor. Hours are **Sundays 12pm-1pm** & **Tuesdays 6pm-7pm**. Christian

Fiction, Christian Non-Fiction, Devotionals, Children's Books, and More!



"Then I will give you shepherds after My own heart, who will lead you with knowledge and understanding."

Jeremiah 3:15

Let's talk about Pastor Bill! We have good reason to because this month celebrates who he is and what he does. October is Pastor Appreciation Month and we celebrate him even more richly on Sunday, October 11th. So, let's give him some heartfelt thought...

Realistically, a pastor never gets a day off. They plan on it and the calendar looks promising, but when it comes right down to it, they are on call 24/7. We may be that person who has had to crash into his Sabbath day or a weekend or even the middle of the night. If we haven't, chances are we will someday.

What we do know is that a pastor spends a tremendous amount of time on his knees, for us and for our church. There may be times that our pastor has to sacrifice family times for the benefit of the congregation. And, there may be times that he has to make decisions based on how the Holy Spirit is guiding him rather than what his energy levels allow.

We can help with his calling by being supportive and by showing generosity in our thoughts and in our words. We lighten the burdens that come naturally with his profession when we love one another. To be called as a pastor carries a responsibility that the rest of us don't fully know. But we make the decision to care and to pray and to love. And, to encourage and bless Pastor Bill and his family!

Appreciatively, Sue Toombs, Lay Leader To my wonderful church family, Thank you for all of the cards, flowers, concern and prayers during my time of convalescence. Our church family is special and I thank God for being a part of it. Mary Schorman



#### **Pastor Appreciation Month!**

All month long we have the opportunity to thank Pastor Bill for his ministry! Let's do this in unique and creative ways and surround him with love and support.



Grace Church is blessed to have the Beatty family as a part of our family. Pastor Bill is not only our leader, but he is our teacher and our friend. Our willingness to apply his messages to our lives is one of the greatest ways we can celebrate him. This entire month let's lift him up in our prayers. And then, let's never lose momentum! There will be a basket in Wesley Parlor for cards. Grace Church appreciates you, Pastor Bill, and we hold your family dear!

#### **Pastor Appreciation Day!**



Grace Church is celebrating Pastor Bill with sincere appreciation on Sunday, October 11th.

There are many ways we can personally honor him on this day, with a simple card or a promise to pray for him or even to be of service in some way. Our encouragement and support for Pastor Bill and his family mean so very much at a time like this when events are especially challenging. There will be a basket in Wesley Parlor for cards. We look forward to having our traditional reception in 2021 when we can safely gather again in our delightful manner.

God bless Pastor Bill, Lori, Rachel and Elie!

#### <u>General Memorial Fund</u> For: Hazel Finley

By: Donald McCurdy



Dear Members of Grace Methodist Church,



I am writing to express to you my thanks and appreciation for your project of providing masks to our community gratis during this time. They are vital to battling this virus.

"By their deeds, ye shall know them". Your project speaks of your caring for our community.

Most Sincerely,

Rose Mary Landon

Editor's note: #1318 masks have been distributed to date (9/18/20) thanks to Linda K., Cindy P., Cheryle S., Lois S., Nancy T., Judy S., Sally M., Sandy D., Pat S. and Karen L.

Amazon donated 0.5% of the price of your eligible AmazonSmile purchases to the charitable organization



of your choice. Support your charitable organization by starting your shopping at smile.amazon.com. Select "Grace United Methodist Church, Warren PA" as your charity for Grace Church to receive quarterly distributions from Amazon. Now also available on the Amazon app. Select "settings" in the main menu, tap on "AmazonSmile" and follow the instructions to turn on AmazonSmile.

If you wish to continue giving, please mail your envelopes to the church (501 PA Ave E) or use the electronic giving option posted



on our webpage <a href="www.graceumcwarrenpa.com">www.graceumcwarrenpa.com</a>. Online giving accepts checking/savings accounts as well as debit/credit cards.

The Staff Parish Relations Committee (SPRC) exists to be an advocate for both the staff and the congregation. If you have questions about the staffing of our church or have an issue that you feel you can't approach a staff member with, please feel free to contact an SPRC member. The members are Larry Sutton, Chair lmsutton7@gmail.net; Terry Moldovan moldy5555@vahoo.com; Bonnie Riggle bonniewhistler@gmail.com; LuAnn Munksgard deludash@atlanticbb.net; Judy Templeton ykw@atlanticbb.net; Don Anthony yankeebusher@yahoo.com; Lyn Grey rgrey001@stny.rr.com; Amy Ei john14ei@gmail.com; Donna Risinger dmr\_1015@yahoo.com; Pastor Bill wrbeatty@gmail.com; Lay Leader Sue Toombs fourwindsranch@verizon.net



Items for the November
Newsletter need to be delivered
to Mary in the Church office
(mary@graceumcwarren.com)
by Monday, October 19.
Thank you!



October 2 - Judy Johnson, Melissa Shene

October 5 - Jason Peterson

October 7 - Shania Brady, Amy Ei

October 8 - Annette Miller, Sara Tucher, Ray Toombs

October 10 - Kristy Engstrom, LaVoyce Dey

October 12 - Brittany Fry, Thomas Flood

October 13 – Michael Hahn, Keith Price, Dan Russo, Barbara Babcock, Jameson Shepherd

October 14 - Stephanie Banovic, Blanche Shuman

October 15 - Mark Risinger, Kyle Graham

October 16 - John Lewis

October 17 - Tom Yaegle

October 18 - Kendra Sauers

October 19 - Neal Twist

October 20 - Sara Sienkiewicz

October 21 - Suzette Berdine, Terrie Nolan

October 22 - Darla Sabat

October 23 - Miken Beers

October 26 - Leslie Dawes, Sally Hunter,

**Tymber Barr** 

October 28 - Nancy Carr, Dylan Redfield,

Lily Brooker

October 29 - Marylin Shene, Lucas Moore,

**Jackson Steves** 

October 30 - Jennifer Blum, Mary Babcock

October 31 - Sarah Stapleford







district district					ı	
SUNDAY	MONDAY	TUESDAY	WEDNESDAY	THURSDAY	FRIDAY	SATURDAY
	CARE WITH GRACE DAYCARE is open daily from 6:30 am to 6:00 pm located on the first floor (nursery) and the second floor.	PROMISE PRESCHOOL is open Monday, Wednesday, and Thursday from 9:00 - 11:30 am (3-year- olds) and 12:30 - 3:00 pm (4- year- olds) located on the ground floor.		1 6:00 p Praise Team	2	3
4 8:30/9:30/11:00 a Worship 12:00 p Library open	5	6:00 p Library open 6:00 p <i>Childcare</i>	7 7:00 a Men's Prayer Breakfast 6:00 p <i>SPRC</i> 7:00 p Truth Project Bible Study	8 6:00 p Praise Team	9	10
11 8:30/9:30/11:00 a Worship 12:00 p Library open	12 6:00 p <i>Finance</i>	13 6:00 p Library open 7:00 p <i>Property</i> <i>Trustees</i>	14 7:00 a Men's Prayer Breakfast 7:00 p Truth Project Bible Study	15 6:00 p Praise Team	16	17
18 8:30/9:30/11:00 a Worship 12:00 p Library open	19	20 6:00 p Library open	21 7:00 a Men's Prayer Breakfast 7:00 p Truth Project Bible Study	22 6:00 p Praise Team	23	24
25 8:30/9:30/11:00 a Worship 12:00 p Library open	26	27 6:00 p Library open 7:00 p <i>Church</i> <i>Council</i>	28 7:00 a Men's Prayer Breakfast 7:00 p Truth Project Bible Study	29 6:00 p Praise Team	30	HAPPY HALLOWEEN

#### GRACE UNITED METHODIST CHURCH 501 Pennsylvania Ave. E. Warren, PA 16365

Published monthly; October 2020

#### ~ Grace Praise Team ~

Pastor Bill, Julie Danielson, Chuck Keeports, Walter Miller, Dave Moore, Jan Moore, Cindy Price, Keith Price, Shirley Shafer, Liz Anderson, Mary Hellman, Aaron Stearns, Chris Ei, John Lewis, Alice Pedersen, Cindy Dziendziel

#### GRACE UNITED METHODIST CHURCH

501 Pennsylvania Avenue East

Warren, PA 16365

Phone - 814-723-9440 FAX - 814-723-6137

Email - office2@graceumcwarren.com

On the Web - www.graceumcwarrenpa.com

Find us on Facebook under the group Embrace Grace!